ALL CITY MANAGEMENT SERVICES

October 25,2017

Diane Richard, Purchasing Agent
Beverly Hills Unified School District
255 S. Lasky Drive

Beverly Hills, CA 90212

The current contract between the Beverly Hills Unified School District and All City
Management Services, Inc. expires December 31, 2017. Please allow this letter to serve as
confirmation of our interest in extending our agreement for Crossing Guard Services through the
2018 fiscal year. Furthermore, we are requesting an increase in your hourly rate to $17.59 per
hour.

We remain committed to providing a safe, cost-effective and professional School Crossing

Guard Program. If you have any questions or need additional information please contact me at
(800) 540-9290. Take care.

Dexngetra Farwell
Corporate Secretary

“Keeping Children Safe”
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